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August 28,  2017  No. 22 

 
PARISH CONTACTS: 
 

PH: 9873 1341 
 

PARISH PRIEST  
Father Dispin John 
 

PARISH SECRETARIES 
Mrs. Elisa Kelesidis 
Mrs. Martine Giles 
 

PASTORAL ASSOCIATES 
Mrs. Maree OôKeefe 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Open first Tuesday of each month 
8.30 -9.00am Multi Purpose Room 
 
 

CO-ORDINATOR 
Kathleen Spicer 
 
 

LUNCH ORDERS 
 

Every Tuesday  Lunchtime 
To order register online: 
www.flexischools.com.au     

CAMP AUSTRALIA  
 

Before & After School Care 1300 105 343 
 
 

CO-ORDINATOR 
Cherry Manapol   
 
HOURS:  7.00  -8.30 am 
     3.20 ï6.15 pm 
 
SCHOOL OFFICE HOURS 
 

Monday -Friday, 8.30am ï4.00pm  

490 Whitehorse Road, Mitcham VIC 3132 
Phone: 03 9874 1575       Fax: 03 9873 2099 

Email: principal@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au    Web: www.sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au 

 
 
COMING UP AT ST JOHNôS      
 

  
SEPTEMBER 1 Friday  Fatherôs Day Breakfast 
   3 Sunday  Fatherôs Day 
   4 Monday  School Assembly, 8.50am 
   5 Tuesday  Matinee performance, ñA Grimm Night for Hansò, 12.30pm 
   6 Wednesday  School Production Night ñA Grimm Night for Hansò, 7.00pm 
   11 Monday  Swimming Program commences; 2 weeks; Prep - Year 2 
 

                    Click here to access St Johnôs Parish Newsletter 

For your entertainment  

 
 

 St Johnôs Primary School  
 

Presents 
 

A Grimm Night for Hans 
 

Tuesday 5th  September, Matinee 12.30pm  
 

Wednesday 6th September, 7.00pm 
 

Durkin Hall  
(St Johnôs School) 

 

 
 

Tickets: Adults $12.00 & Children $5.00 are available at the school office 
Tea & coffee will be served at interval 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/
file:///K:/2017 NEWSLETTERS/3.No.18.24.07.2017/Parish Newsletter.html
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Dear Parents, 
 
We have another busy week coming up! 
 
School Performance 
 

Just over one week to go and the children are very excited.  Today we had a full dress rehearsal.  Thanks to all 
our parents for your support with costumes.  Please remember to purchase your tickets from the office. 
The school performance will be videoed professionally and available for purchase.  Order forms will be com-
ing home this week. Many may be unrecognisable with the amazing costumes and make-up they are wearing.  
Please advise me by Friday 1 September if you would prefer that your child is not videoed or if you have any 
further questions. 
   
A reminder to our year 5/6 students who ordered a special performance T-Shirt to bring along their $20 as 
soon as possible. Students can wear their T-shirts at school over the next week. 
 
School Closure Day - Visible Learning  
 

Last Monday 21 August our staff visited two schools in Melbourneôs north for our professional learning 
school closure day. Half of our staff visited St John the XXIII in Thomastown, while the other half-visited St 
Maryôs in Thornbury. Both of these schools are part of the same visible learning project with Catholic Educa-
tion Melbourne as us and have been acknowledged for the changes in their culture of learning.  
 
At each school, we met with their leadership teams to hear about their journey and strategic planning to date. 
Following this, we were able to see visible learning in action in their classrooms. It is always a wonderful and 
inspiring privilege to be welcomed into learning areas and see best practice in other schools. 
On returning to school, we reflected on what we had heard and seen at each school and set some goals for the 
future of visible learning at our school. After setting goals for our whole school, staff also identified personal 
goals in their practice that would enhance visible learning for their students.  
 
NAPLAN results 
 

Our 2017 results indicate that we are well above or above standard in both years 3 and 5 in Reading, Spelling, 
Grammar and Punctuation and Numeracy.  Writing remains a priority area for improvement as our results in-
dicated that we are just below the state average.  I would like to congratulate our students and staff on this 
great achievement.   
 
School Improvement Surveys 
 

Last week we sent out 60 parent surveys and so far 15 have been completed which is a great start.  Your feed-
back is valued and very important in setting future directions for our school.  Surveys close Friday 8 Septem-
ber.  Students in years 3-6 will also get the chance to complete a survey in the coming weeks. 
 
Fathersô Day Breakfast 
 

We look forward to this event every year.  If you have not already returned 
your slip and payment, you have until Thursday.  There is more information 
later in the newsletter. 
 
Farewell 
 

We say a sad farewell to Ruah (prep) and his family on Thursday who will be returning back home to Korea.  
  

We wish them every happiness and hope to see them back at St Johnõs sometime in the future. 
 
Staffing 
 

I will be taking some long service leave in the last two weeks of term.  My last day will be Wednesday 6 Sep-
tember.  I will be heading to Hawaii with my family.  Beth Johnson will be acting principal in my absence.   
Nicole Dunning (LSO) will also be on leave for the last 2 weeks of term to travel overseas to Europe.   
 
Have a great week, 
 
Jacqui Marshall 
Principal 
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Our Gospel Challenge this week is to: é.. reach out to others.  
 

 

In this weeks gospel Jesus tells us that Peter will be the rock upon which he builds his Church. Jesus 
can use us as rocks to build his church as well, even though we can be falling rocks at times. But we 
have a God who looks beyond our mistakes and focuses on our potential. 

Too many people give up on themselves because they see their own faults. God sees those faults and 
failings but Matthew, through this story, tells us that God still chooses us to build peace and justice in this 
world. Peter led the early Church and was the first pope ï despite his flaws. And God has the same faith 
in us that Jesus had in Peter. 

This week letôs be a rock for the people of Godôs Church around us. 
Letôs do our best to forgive and reach out and try to live as honestly 
as possible. Letôs make an effort to put others first. And when we 
mess up, which we  will, letôs not get down on ourselves. Pray for for-
giveness, wisdom and strength. Remember Peter and have faith in 
ourselves and then just try again. 

The Vatican released a message from Pope Francis in the lead-up 
to World Day of Migrants and Refugees, yesterday Sunday 27 Au-
gust.       

In the statement, Pope Francis reinforces the ñgreat responsibilityò 
of standing in solidarity with migrants and refugees around the 
world, and calls on us all ñto welcome, to protect, to promote and 
to integrateò. The full statement can be found at the link below. 

http://www.news.va/en/news/popes-message-for-world-day-of-migrants-and-refuge 

Have an enjoyable week, 
 
Monica 

 

 

 

On Saturday 19th of August, Sophie Kroeze, Chloe Moran, Tahlia Crawley, Frances Taboada, Charlotte 
Cetoupe, Luke Marriner and David Elliott represented our school at Tournament of Minds.  

Tournament of Minds is an Australia-wide program designed to encourage students to develop their co-
operative problem solving skills, and their creative and critical thinking. Here at St Johnôs the learning oppor-
tunity formed  a part of our Extension Education program. 

¢ƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ aƛƴŘǎ 
 

Challenging the World 

http://www.news.va/en/news/popes-message-for-world-day-of-migrants-and-refuge
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Our team solved two demanding open-ended challenges on the day. One was a long term challenge that the 
students worked on and solved over a five week period of time. Students had to design, create and rig a lottery 
that selected individuals to travel to Mars. Their solution to the Engineering/Mathematics challenge was then 
presented on the day through a ten minute dramatisation. The team also completed a spontaneous challenge on 
the day.                                                                                                                                                                  
Congratulations to our team, who worked tremendously hard!!                                                                        
Below are the team members comments about the experience: 

ñWe enjoyed the challenge. 

It was a great opportunity to work with others we haven't worked with before. 

We learnt things about others and ourselves. 

We enjoyed going to Deakin University 

Tournament of Minds builds teamwork. 

We improved our creative thinking skills. 

It stretched us. 

We would love to participate again. 

It was an adventure!ò 

 
 

Social Awareness and our Behaviour Matrix  
 

 

 
 !ǘ {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ ǿŜ  wŜǎǇŜŎǘ hǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎΣ wŜǎǇŜŎǘ hǘƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ wŜǎǇŜŎǘ tǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ   

Have a great week, 
 
Beth Johnson 
Wellbeing Leader 

Our guiding expectations at St Johnôs are Respect for Self, Respect for Others and Respect for Property. 
Around the school you may have seen our behaviour matrix which reminds each of us of what these three Rôs 
look, sound and feel like.  
 
Through developing our ability to be socially aware, we strengthen our respect for others.  
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Dear parents and families,  
 
On Thursday the 17 August as part of our Religious Education studies we visited 
two different places of worship. We met Rabbi Daniel Rabin at the North East Jew-
ish Centre in Doncaster to learn about Judaism. We also visited the UMMA Centre 
in Doncaster to learn about Islam. 
 

Firstly we went to the Jewish Synagogue where we learnt about Judaism and what 
life is like for people of the Jewish faith. One of the things we learnt is that women 
and men sit separately in the synagogue. This is because during prayer it is a time to be close to God and if you 
sit with your wife or husband you might not be as close to God or could be distracted. We learnt that there are 
613 commandments in Jewish law and around 300 of those are rules you must consider every day. There is 
even a rule for putting your shoes on and tying them up. There are reasons for all of these rules and they repre-
sent something significant. Jewish people follow these commandments to help them feel closer to God. We are 
curious to learn exactly what these commandments are and how difficult it would be to follow them. Whilst we 
were in the synagogue the boys had to cover the top of their head with a cloth. Usu-
ally males wear a Yamaka. 
 

On Friday Jewish people celebrate the Sabbath. On this day they are not allowed to 
use electricity, phones, drive cars or cook food that uses power. During this time 
Jewish people go to church to pray and be with others in their community. It begins 
at sunset on Friday night and finishes 24 hours later. Jewish people follow this tradi-
tion to spend time with their families, their community and God.  
 

We learnt about the three Lôs; Law, Lore and Light. The Laws are the Jewish rules or commandments. The 
Lore are the stories and the light is their relationship with God. 
The Torah which is the sacred text of the Jewish faith is written on scrolls which can take a year and a half to 
write and cost between $30,000 to $100,000 to buy. 
 

At the Muslim Centre we learnt that Muslim people pray five times a day; at sunrise, mid-day, late afternoon, 
sunset and before sleep. We learnt that the Qurôan is the book of teachings and scripture that Muslim people 
follow which has 114 chapters. The prophet Muhammad is a very important person in their faith and he is 
known as the last prophet. He is mentioned in our Bible in the Old Testament. 
 

When praying men and women are separated, similar to Judaism. Muslim women wear hijabs to cover their 
head and hair. The only times they donôt have to wear them is in front of their father, 
husband or son. Women make the choice to wear the hijab, they often do so to show 
respect and pride. During prayer Muslim people bow, kneel and have to face the di-
rection of Mecca. All of this symbolises their commitment to their faith. Shoes are 
not worn inside the prayer hall. 
 

In the Muslim faith there is a key teaching known as the five pillars of action. They 
are faith, prayer, fasting, charity and hajj. Muslim people are expected to donate 2.5% of their savings each 
year to people in need. 
 

As part of the Muslim faith men and women fast for 30 days during Ramadan. They fast from sunrise to sunset 
each day. The reason Muslim people do this is to help them feel closer to God, to help them avoid distractions 
and to understand the pain some people who are less fortunate go through. Young children and sick people 
donôt have to fast.  
 

We learnt that it is expected that Muslim people visit the Mecca in Saudi Arabia at least once in their life. This 
is known as a pilgrimage and only Muslim people are allowed to go inside. When visiting men have to wear 
all white which symbolise all men being equal in Godôs eyes. If you canôt afford to make this journey you 
donôt have to. 
 

Both of these faiths are monotheistic which means that they worship one God. Both of the faiths can also be 
traced back to Abraham. These faiths showed us the dedication and commitment men and women have to their 
beliefs. It dictates how they live their life, just as our faith should show us how to live our life. 
 

We learnt about different perspectives of God in other religions. Other faiths see God as a king or a master. 
We are similar in our beliefs because we are called to serve and help others. We had a terrific day learning 
many things as you can see. Thank you for taking the time to read our reflection. 
 
From, 5/6 students and teachers. 
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RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTSñRCIA 
COME AND SEE 

 
The Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) is a journey of faith ð a journey of seeking, meeting new 
people and learning about the Catholic faith.  
 
You may have questions such as ñMy child is learning about Jesus at school and comes home asking questions 
about God and Jesus ï where can I learn more to share with my child?ò ï or  
ñI am not a Catholic and I am not at all sure I want to become one, but I would like to find out more about 
what Catholics believeò. 
 
St Johnôs RCIA team are inviting adults who are interested in asking questions about the Catholic faith ð and 
about becoming Catholic to come and join us. 
 
Two information sessions have been planned:  
Tuesday 2 September &  

Tuesday 9 September 7.30pm in the Coghlan Centre at St Johnôs. (Both sessions are the same.)  
 
If you are a Catholic alreadyðyou might like to invite family members and friends who seem interested to 
come alongðyou may like to accompany them to the information meetings if asked.  
 
Enquiries:  Maureen Campbell 0409 894 328 or Maree OôKeefe 9873 1341 

 

District Athletics 2017 

Congratulations to all our year 4, 5 and 6 students that represented St Johnôs Primary School last week at the  
district athletics competition. The day was a terrific success with all students giving their best effort.  
All teachers were very pleased with the sportsmanship and overall encouragement our students demonstrated.  
Well done to the following students who qualified for the next stage of competition: 
 

�����������%�R�\�V 
Jack Iacuone - 200m 
Jesse Horvat - 80m Hurdles 
�������*�L�U�O�V 
Olivia Arouff - 1500m 
�������������%�R�\�V 
George Molnar - 100m 
Josh Jenkins - 200m 
Aidan Doherty - Discus 

 
We wish them the best at the upcoming division athletics competition in October!  

�����������*�L�U�O�V 
Maeve Gill - Long jump 
�������%�R�\�V 
Hamish Gill - Discus / 80m Hurdles 
Atonio Tauali - Shot put 
�������������*�L�U�O�V 
Megan Smith - 100m 
Sally Spicer - 1500m 


